
 
 

Student Driver 

Parental Acknowledgement 

 

As the parent/guardian of a student enrolled in the Driver’s Education course, it is important 

that you are aware of your responsibility regarding the use of the Driver’s Education vehicle.  

Hoover City Schools provides a vehicle and the opportunity for each student taking the course 

to drive while under the supervision of a certified teacher. In the unlikely event there is an 

accident while a student is driving the provided vehicle, you as the parent/guardian of the 

student will be held responsible for any and all personal and property damage that may be 

incurred should it be determined, based on the police report, that your student is at fault.  

  

Your acknowledgement of this responsibility is required for your student to drive the vehicle.  In 

the event you decline to acknowledge and accept this responsibility, your student will need to 

select another elective course. 

 

Please contact your insurance agent regarding your personal insurance coverage. 

   

 

I acknowledge and accept responsibility for my child, _________________________________ ,when 

he/she is driving the Driver’s Education vehicle as part of the Driver’s Education course at Spain Park 

High School or Hoover High School in the event there is personal and/or property damage for which it is 

determined, based on a police report, that my child was at fault. 

 

_____________________________________________________ 

Parent/Guardian 

 

___________________________ 

Date 


